MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52

SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052

Date: November 13, 2013

Kind of Meeting:  Regular Meeting



Place:  Town Hall
Board Members Present:
Nancy Ridgeway
Others Present:





Kevin Halsey

Tammy Miller






Nola J. Gove

Michael Kastler





Cheryl Yerdon

Dustin Clark




Ruth E. Scheppard
Margaret Kastler

Shirley Rice 







Patricia McCullough








John Howland










Wayne Miller








Norma Newman








Karen Galloway








John Wood Jr.








Barbara Alton-left @ 7:35







Nicole E. Scheppard-left @ 7:35







Barbara Jean Wydner- left @ 7:35







Mike Haverlock








Marjorie McCann

CALL TO ORDER:

Town Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
RESOLUTION 104-13
On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Kevin Halsey, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Scheppard, Gove, Yerdon, Halsey


0 No




Resolved that the minutes of the October 9th & 10th meetings are approved as written.   

FINANCIAL REPORT

The Town Board received a copy of the monthly financial report of the Supervisor prior to this meeting.  It is filed in the Town Clerk’s office.
REPORTS:

Assessor- Rhonda Weigand’s report has been filed in the Town Clerk’s office.
Dog Control Officer- Marjorie O’Grady McCann reported that the municipal shelter and dog control officer inspections were completed on November 8th.  They were both rated satisfactory.  A concrete pad outside was the only recommendation.  She is still issuing tickets for unlicensed dogs.  The dog control law and ticketing procedure was discussed.
Highway Superintendent – Superintendent Mike Kastler read his monthly report and it is on file in the Town Clerk’s office.                

Historian – Charlene Cole’s monthly report is on file in the Town Clerk’s office and available for public inspection.  The Veterans 1960 – Present “Land of the Free Because of the Brave” book was displayed at a reception at the Cable Trail VFW Post #8534 in Lacona on November 10th.  The event was well attended.  Donations were made for 32 books.
Town Justice- The monthly reports of the Town Justices have been received by the Town Supervisor and filed in the Town Clerk’s office.    

Legislator – Margaret Kastler reported that the Oswego County legislature will meet on November 14th at 7 pm.  They are working on their budget.  The increase is projected at 0 to 1%.  The budget will be voted on in December.  They will pass the tax cap override local law as a precaution.  The bridge on Co. Rt. 2A will be replaced next year.  Sidewalks will be added so fishermen can fish from the bridge.  There are 15 new radio system towers in the county.  The last one in Mexico is being tested.  The system is running and the county will be establishing a fund for upgrades and repairs.            
Library – Barb Alton introduced Barbara Jean Wydner, who works at the library, and Nicole Scheppard.  The library’s board of trustees is recommending Nicole be appointed to the library board.  Mike Tschauder is scheduled to begin electrical work in the library building on November 18th.  On December 14th from 6 pm to 2 am the “Pit Cru” Ghostbusters will hold an event at the library.  There are 12 spots available at $35 each.  Water is leaking into the building under the door by the parking lot.  Sandy Creek Mayor Rohrmoser is looking into the issue.  The roof is also leaking again.  When the Sandy Creek Central School District is closed due to weather, the public library will also be closed.  A new sign has been installed near the parking lot entrance.  Beginning December 4th, basic computer classes will be held free of charge from 10 to 11 am and from 4 to 5 pm for the public.    

Planning Board – The Sandy Creek Regional Planning Board will hold their November meeting on the 19th.   
Water Advisory Committee – Norma Newman reported on the November 4th meeting.  They are working on easements and the schedule of fees.  The water clerk, Brittnea Bryden started today. 

Code Enforcement Officer – John Howland’s report for October has been filed in the Town Clerk’s office.  He attended a FEMA flood map meeting today.  The Green Point area will be reevaluated.  A site plan application has been received for the former Sandy Pond Steakhouse property.  The sale of this property is contingent on site plan approval.
Barton & Loguidice, P.C. – Dustin Clark, P.E. was present to update the board on the water projects.  The Rt. 81 crossing in Richland is done.  NYS Rt. 5 in Richland is completed and approved by the DOH.  Water main was installed on Clark Road, the North side of Hinman Road, and crews are currently installing water main on Maltby Road.  There is no schedule yet for contract #2.  It should be started later this month.  We are still waiting for word on the grant application for Water District #2.  Locations for project signs are needed in water district #1.

Town Clerk – Tammy Miller reported that receipts and total disbursements for the month of October totaled $4,702.17.  This report is on file in her office and available for public inspection.  The town has the option of accepting credit cards for payment of taxes through Allen Tunnell.  There would be no cost to the town.  Training information has been received from the Association of Towns.

OLD BUSINESS:
The lift at the Town Hall has been repaired and the generators at the library and Town Hall have had maintenance.
NEW BUSINESS

RESOLUTION 105-13

On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Cheryl Yerdon, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Scheppard, Gove, Yerdon, Halsey



0 No





Resolved that the latest EDU adjustments be approved, including reducing the Greenfield vacant parcel to 0.5 EDU.

RESOLUTION 106-13

On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Ruth Scheppard, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Scheppard, Gove, Yerdon, Halsey



0 No





Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek authorizes the Town Clerk to complete the PowerPay merchant application to allow credit card payments for tax collection.

RESOLUTION 107-13

On motion by Nancy Ridgeway, seconded by Ruth Scheppard, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Scheppard, Gove, Yerdon, Halsey



0 No





Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek accepts the Williamson Law Book Municipal Accounting Software Support Contract for November 1, 2013 – October 31, 2014. 

TRANSFER OF FUNDS
RESOLUTION 108-13

On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Cheryl Yerdon, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek authorizes the following transfers of funds:

From 
A7510.2 Historian Equip.
to  A7510.4   Historian Contractual
$  1,000.00


A1990.4 Contingent Account      A4540.4   Ambulance Contractual$         1.00


DB5140.1 Misc. Pers Service      DB5140.4 Misc. Contractual
$       92.00

RESOLUTION 109-13

On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Kevin Halsey, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town of Sandy Creek adopts the 2014 budget of the Town of Sandy Creek.

Rite Aid Pharmacy will hold a flu shot clinic at the Town Hall on November 25th.  Assemblyman Will Barclay will hold a meet and greet at the Town Hall on December 9th.   
APPROVAL OF BILLS

RESOLUTION 110-13
On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Ruth Scheppard, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Halsey, Scheppard, Gove, Yerdon


0 No

Resolved that the bills be paid on Abstract #20 in the following amounts:

General Fund

$      964.61
Trust & Agency
$ 12,029.34
And on Abstract #21 in the following amounts:

General Fund

$  21,442.71
Trust & Agency
$    6,226.93
Highway Fund

$  15,893.94
Water District #1
$220,919.18
Water District #2 
$    1,447.50
RESOLUTION 111-13

On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Nola J. Gove, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek appoints Nicole E. Scheppard to the Annie Porter Ainsworth Memorial Library Board of Trustees with a term expiring on December 31, 2014.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

There were none at this time.  Wayne Miller played a photo presentation of the progress on the water project.  

On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Cheryl Yerdon and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:46 pm.

The Water Advisory Committee will meet on December 2nd at 6 pm.

There will be a joint meeting of the Towns of Richland and Sandy Creek on December 3rd at 7 pm.

The next regular monthly meeting is December 11th at 7 pm.
Respectfully submitted,  Tammy L. Miller, RMC, Town Clerk
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